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7 September 2022 
 
Dear Parents/Carers  
 
Welcome Back, Dates for Diary and Reminders  

Welcome to Thornborough Infant School.  I would like to take this opportunity to welcome new and 
existing children and their families to this new academic year.  I trust you have had an enjoyable 
summer and are now ready to embrace this new and exciting term.  
 
Morning provision is available for our families from 8am.  May I ask that if you do need to drop off 
early, it is by 8.25am.  School starts at 8.45am and this is when the gates will be open, if you arrive in 
school early between 8.30am - 8.45am, may I ask you to wait in the front playground or by the side 
until 8.45am. 
 
PE  
Will be on a Friday this year. If you have not brought in a PE kit, please can you do so (ensuring it is 
named), we encourage the children to change and show their independence when changing.  
 
Balanceabilty  
Each year we have ‘Balanceability’ for all the children and this term it will begin on Thursday                            
15th September.  Yr1 & 2 parents/carers, may I ask that you bring in a bike for your child and leave in 
the back playground when you drop off on Thursday morning.  
 
Clubs  
Morning provision from 8am - 8.45am. No booking required, but it is helpful if you know you need the 
provision you drop the office an email or let a member of staff know.  
 
Clubs start back on Monday 12th September 
 
Friday morning club - Sport 4 All and will start at 8am.  It is available to Yr1 and 2 parents for the 
Autumn term only – Reception pupils will start in the Spring term (January 23).  Please complete the 
slip and return to me, regrettably I will not take emails requesting attendance, and will need a signed 
permission slip.  It will be a first come first serve basis and we can accommodate 20.  
 
TBC - Wednesday afterschool - 3.15pm-4.15pm – Premier Sports Gymnastics.  It is available to Yr1 
and 2 parents for the Autumn term only – Reception pupils will start in the Spring term (January 23). 
Please complete the slip and return to me, regrettably I will not take emails requesting attendance, 
and will need a signed permission slip.  It will be a first come first serve basis and we can accommodate 
20. 
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Wednesday lunchtime - La Jolie Ronde French Club, 12.30pm - 1pm.  Starting Wednesday                              
14th September.  Details of enrolment are on the school website.  
 
Homework 
A separate letter regarding homework entitled ‘Time to Shine’ will be sent out shortly and once we 
are all settled. 
 
Piano Lessons  
Will resume with Mrs. Walton on Wednesday 14th September - contact details on the website.  
 
Website & Social Media  
We use Facebook and our website as a form of communication to our community.  If parents/carers 
have any special requests (other than permissions that you will have already stated on a form), please 
speak to me.  
 
Dates for Diary  
See Newsletter. 
 
PAFOTS 
A separate email was sent out.   
 
Yours sincerely 
 

  
 
Mrs. Quirke 
Headteacher 
 
 

 
 
 
Clubs Autumn Term 2022 
 
Name of Child    _________________________________________________ 
 
 
I would like my child to attend: 

Friday morning S4A Club    󠄂  

Wednesday afterschool Gymnastics 󠄂  󠄂 

 

Signed ________________________________________________________________________ 

 


